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Quotation of the week

“Let us not forget to thank: if we are bearers of gratitude, the world itself will become better,
even if only a little bit, but that is enough to transmit a bit of hope” 
- Pope Francis

Thank you

We all forget to thank people in our lives at times - be that forgetting to thank our parents or
the staff who make our food each day. At Holy Family we try to encourage everyone to show
kindness and consideration for others and part of this means simply saying ‘thank you’. It
forms part of what we call the ‘Holy Family Way’ - the right way of treating everyone we meet.
So, let me start this week’s newsletter by saying thank you to all of you parents/carers for
your tremendous support of the school, for helping and encouraging your children in their
studies and for making sure they get to school on time every day.

Yr 11 Retreat and St Philomena House Celebration Day

I was pleased to attend the parish morning Mass twice this week. On Tuesday, Yr 11 students
started their retreat day at church. They then spent the day reflecting on where they are in
their lives and what their goals are for the future. Taking time out of our busy lives to reflect
is a very important part of life in a Catholic school and I think the students appreciated it. 

On Thursday it was the turn of the students of St Philomena House to attend Mass on their
saint’s day. Fr Michael spoke to them, in his homily, about St Philomena and her life of prayer
and good works and also about his own journey to the priesthood. Having a house system
brings together students of all ages in the school and they enjoyed a special lunch and an ice
cream treat. Each house has a special celebration day spread out across the academic year.

Open Evening

We held our School Open Evening for prospective Yr 7 students and their families on
Thursday of this week. It was good to be able to hold this as a face to face evening which we
were unable to do last year. It does feel like life is more normal in school this September
than last September. We had a very busy evening and look forward to many applications to
join us next year. The school roll is now over 1300 students - our largest ever number!




HEADTEACHER'S MESSAGE



Extra-curricular activities

Extra-curricular activities are back and the first sports fixtures between Holy Family and
other local schools started again this week. There were some excellent performances and
some great victories including the Yr 9 boys football team beating Highams Park 3-2, the Yr 9
girls netball team beating Frederick Bremer 17-1 (yes, you read that correctly) and Yr 11 boys
defeating Walthamstow Academy 5-nil in football among the highlights. Well done to all our
sports stars! Non-sports based after school clubs have also started as well as the Sixth Form
enrichment programme. Please encourage your son/daughter to get involved in an
extracurricular club or activity.

Choosing the right path

I spoke to students in our virtual whole school assembly this week and talked to them about
the struggle we all face to choose the right path and to do the right thing. It’s not always easy
to make the right choices in life and to resist the temptation to do the wrong thing. We are
encouraging all members of our school community to be kind and considerate to others and
to choose to follow the right path each day and I’m pleased to say that the vast majority of
them do.

Parents’ Surgery

Parents’ Surgery has resumed as a face to face service. If you have anything you wish to
discuss with me as the headteacher you can see me between 4pm and 5pm on the
Walthamstow House site every Thursday. You can call the office and book a time if you wish,
or turn up without an appointment. If you prefer, you can also make a virtual appointment
with me.

Thank you for your support of our school community. We are here to serve your child and do
our best for them. 

Please continue to remember us in your prayers.

Dr Andy Stone
Headteacher 
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WELLBEING
Action for Happiness helps people take action for a

happier and kinder world.



Find out more here
https://www.actionforhappiness.org/

https://www.actionforhappiness.org/
https://www.actionforhappiness.org/
https://www.actionforhappiness.org/
https://www.actionforhappiness.org/self-care-september
https://www.actionforhappiness.org/self-care-september
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Our prayer this week marks World Day of Migrants and Refugees,
celebrated by the Church on the last Sunday of September
(this year, 26 September) 

O Lord, to whom no one is a stranger and 
from whose help no one is ever distant,

look with compassion on migrants, refugees and asylum seekers,
on segregated persons and on lost children;

restore them, we pray, to a homeland, 
and give us a kind heart for the needy and for strangers.

Amen

The Year 11 retreat took place this week and the theme was Great Expectations. We all know
how important it is to take time out of our ordinary life to reflect and relax. It is even more
important for Year 11 at the beginning of what is an important year for them, to have a day of
reflection and team building. 

The day gave them an opportunity to think about where they are heading, to think about their
community, the world around them and to allow Jesus to be at the centre of the journey.

There was a lovely start to the day, celebrating Mass at Our Lady & St George’s parish and we
thank Canon Niall and Fr Michael for making the Year 11s so welcome. 

The Year 9-11 Justice & Peace Group discussed World Peace Day (21 September) and made
origami peace doves. We prayed for the peace of Christ to make a home in our hearts, to
remove anger and to calm all fear. 
Peace Club for Year 7 and 8 is every Monday lunchtime in the Emmaus Room.

The Chaplaincy offers an “open door” providing a welcome for all people in all situations, to
provide support and encouragement so that Holy Family will be a happy faith filled place in
which all can learn, grow and be valued as a unique child of God.

Chaplaincy Corner

Blessings, Mrs Grierson, Chaplain

Eyes of the World Climate Change action                 -                  Team Building                    -                           What is success?







Special congratulations to Francesco Reka who
achieved 100% in his recent Maths assessment.

Keep up the good work!

YEAR 10YEAR 10
The Year 10 team would like to thank parents for attending the

information evening on Tuesday! 



The presentation will be shared on the year team Google classroom
and Parent mail. 

WellBeing Tip: Accept who you are
You are unique, don’t compare yourself to other people.
Each person is on a different journey and following their own
path.

Learning app: Memrise
Learn and practice a language 

Stars 

Adar Kilic, Alex Opare, Arda Sonmez, Arian Kosi, Chinedum
Onunkwo, Fabrice Fidegnon, Francis Williams, Grace Mukasanga-
Muela, Jane Themudo, Janet Adewole, Jenatie Ganesharajah, Josiah
Dasilva, Keron Marques, Kevin Nobrega, Luna Ademaj, Magnific
Yambuya, Mahalia McDowell, Maria Shotikare, Neriah-Jane Orafu,
Olivier Stieber, Patrick McCormack, Rhianna White, Shanice Harris,
Sianna Xavier Cruickshank, Sofija Gajauskaite, Thianna White,
Thomas Masterton, Timothy Beckwith, Wiktoria Matejek



YEAR 13YEAR 13
Students got to visit the UCAS fair held in Tottenham Hotspur
Stadium this week. They had a great morning and enjoyed the

freebies!



"Our Autumn London Fair is the perfect way for students to choose
which university or apprenticeship is right for them...

This exciting and informative event will provide attendees with the
opportunity to speak to a multitude of exhibiting universities and

apprenticeship providers."
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We have a House System at Holy Family with
every student and member of staff allocated

to a House. We have six Houses with each
House named after a Christian Saint: 

Saint Anne, Saint Stephen, Saint Philomena,
Saint Ignatius, Saint Richard 

and Saint Elizabeth. 



Throughout the year, each House comes
together for house assemblies, fundraising
events and a House Celebration Day which

includes a House Mass and celebration
lunch. There are also several opportunities
to compete with other Houses throughout

the year including Sports Day and
competitions in every subject as part of

House Competition Fortnights. 



The next House Competition Fortnight
starts Monday 27th September. 

Look out for an update of results in next
week’s Family Matters. 



May the best House win! 



GETGET  TOTO KNOWKNOW
THETHE HOUSEHOUSE SYSTEMSYSTEM

House Anne 
House Leader: 

Ms Parker
House Saint: 
Saint Anne 
Feast Day: 
26th July




House Stephen 
House Leader: 

Ms Atakan
House Saint: 

Saint Stephen
Feast Day: 

26th December

House Philomena
House Leader: 

Ms Scott
House Saint: 

Saint Philomena
Feast Day: 
11th August

House Ignatius
House Leader: 

Mrs Henry
House Saint: 

Saint Ignatius
Feast Day: 
31st July

House Richard
House Leader: 
Mrs Sherwin
House Saint: 
Saint Richard

Feast Day: 
16th June

House Elizabeth
House Leader: 
Mr Wilbraham
House Saint: 

Saint Elizabeth 
Feast Day: 

5th November
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ST. PHILOMENAST. PHILOMENA
FEAST DAYFEAST DAY

On Thursday 24th September St Philomena House
came together to celebrate our Feast day. 



The day started with a beautiful mass, we then

joined together to enjoy lunch and finished it off
with a visit from the ice-cream van. 



Our students and staff always enjoy this day, it was

a lovely way to start our year together!



ART &ART &
PHOTOGRAPHYPHOTOGRAPHY
and Surreal Phantoms exhibitions. 
They also toured the street art in Brick
Lane, visited the Truman Brewery and
Spitalfields market and finally took the
cable car over the Thames! 
This was a valuable opportunity and
important for their coursework.

Many thanks to Roshini, Sabisha, Luciann & Camron who shared their photos with us. 

Our year 12 and 13 Art & Photography students had a trip on
Wednesday to the Whitechapel gallery to see the Yoko Ono 



D&TD&T
ASSEMBLEDASSEMBLED
The kitchens are open! Our chefs have been whipping up the
following delights: Year 8 - Garden focaccia & bread rolls, 
Year 9 - testing their basic vegetable cutting techniques, 
Year 10 - Autumn vegetable salad



MFLMFL

Neo V., Merril A., Williams B.,
Alisha I., Jemuel O., Luke P.,
Ruby N., Julianna V., Kyra F.,

Jack W., Nazarii Z., Alberta K.,
Beyoncy A., Eliezer Y., Patrick O.,

David B., Rejicka T., Amy S., 
Kofi A., Ryan V., Emmanuella A.

Yu Ruo C., Jane T., Aleesha L.,
Nyah T., Duncan R., Maria B.,

Jerrell B., Charlotte S.

Kelsey B., John Q., Jeremy O.,
George U., Kira B., Lyan W.,

Maria S., Alberta K., Melihia S.,
Gianina O., Kyran N., Lula K., Rory G.,

Beyoncy A., William S., Ryan V. 

Maame A., Davina B-A., 
Nyah T.,



EXTRA-CURRICULAREXTRA-CURRICULAR
TIMETABLESTIMETABLES

Timetables are available on the Pupil Portal.



PEPE  
EXTRA-CURRICULAREXTRA-CURRICULAR

TIMETABLETIMETABLE

All clubs start from Monday 13th September.



Please see your PE teacher for further club
information.










Thursday lunchtimes

in the LRC

on both sites

EXPRESS YOURSELF 

CLUB




